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Secretary Hanger
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October 30, 2008

To:
John Hanger

Acting Secretary

From:
Richard Manfredi
Chair

RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
October 30, 2008

Follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings are provided below as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Please note that distribution of materials for the November 18, 2008 CAC business meeting is scheduled for November 7, 2008.
Resulting from the October 2008 meeting:

· Council would like to express its appreciation for your immediate effort to address staffing shortfalls in the Oil and Gas program. The gas well drilling boom remains a top priority for Council and we remain concerned that DEP’s staffing capacity will not be sufficient to handle the level of activity.

· At the meeting, Policy Director Kelly Heffner agreed to provide updates on the following:

· Status of revisions to sewage planning regulations and use of/reaction to recommendations contained in Council’s white paper on Pennsylvania's Approach to Integrated Wastewater Management: A New Paradigm.
· Discussions with the Department of Health on interagency coordination and communication when assessing potential health impacts from an environmental incident or contamination
· Coordination with the Bureau of State Parks to demonstrate experimental and innovative on-lot treatment systems
· For November, we also request an update on discussions with the industry on bonding requirements for Pennsylvania’s bluestone quarrying operations.
Carried over from the July 2008 meeting:

· Several previously requested reports remain outstanding:

· the 5 year report (due in 2007) required under the Air Pollution Control Act
; 

· the 5-year report required under Act 54
 (Note:  at the July meeting, it was reported that an MOU is being negotiated to prepare this report)

Carried over from the June 2008 meeting:

· Council continues to monitor advisory committee activities, and appreciates the Policy Office’s focus on increasing the effectiveness of DEP’s advisory committees evidenced by the June 4 meeting with liaisons and other DEP staff.  Once again, at our June meeting, Council was requested to submit a letter of support for a legislative hearing on DEP’s perceived resistance to public comment and advisory committee input.  Council has put this request on hold pending further discussions between DEP and Council to improve the effectiveness of DEP’s advisory committees.

Carried over from the April 2008 meeting:

· Council requests a monthly update on the work of the Sustainable Water Infrastructure Task Force.
· Council’s regional meetings provide an opportunity for members to see and hear about issues in that particular region.  Council highly values these meetings, including the opportunity to interact with and hear from the regional director. We will be seeking more frequent reports from regional directors at upcoming Council meetings.

Thank you for your attention to these matters.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.  

cc:
B. Sexton


K. Heffner


C. Simeone

J. Hatala
  









� Section 4.3(6) of the Air Pollution Control Act provides that “Beginning five years after the effective date of this section and every five years thereafter, the Department shall conduct and submit to the General Assembly an evaluation of the effectiveness of the programs adopted to implement the Clean Air Act.  The evaluation shall include…a summary of the activities undertaken by the Citizens Advisory Council…”


� Section 18.1(c ) of Act 54  states that “The analysis of such data and any relevant findings (re: deep mine activities and impacts) shall be presented in report form to the Governor, the General Assembly and to the Citizens Advisory Council of the department at five-year intervals commencing in 1993.”





[image: image2.png]Citizens Advisory Council

to the Department of Environmental Protection
P.O.Box 8459 = Rachel Carson State Office Building
Harrisburg, PA 17105-8459 =717-787-4527 = Fax 787-772-2878






